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Welcome to our latest newsletter! 
 
Thank you to everyone who came to our key stage 1 and key stage 2 sports day yesterday, it was lovely to 
speak to so many of you. 
 
Swimming lessons start next week for our children from reception to year 6. Information about when they  
will swim has been sent home by Mr Cooney. On Monday morning (3rd July) we are going to open up the 
swimming pool for any parents who would like to have a look at it before the swimming lessons start at 
09:00. If you do want to have a look please wait by the gate the children use to enter the playground. A 
member of staff will walk you across the playground to the pool. 
 
We have our next coffee morning next Monday (3rd July) for our year 5 parents and family members and 
hopefully I’ll see some of you there. 
Have a great weekend everyone! 
Best wishes 
Mr Jones 
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Communication Corner 
 

Dates for your diary 
03/07/2023 Y5 Coffee morning for parents  
03/07/2023 KS1 visit to Farmers Teds  
13/07/2023 End of year reports  
17/07/2023 Transition week in school 
20/07/2023      Year 6 children to get shirts signed by friends and staff 
21/07/2023 Leavers Assembly – 9.15am start.  Coffee from 9.00am. Year 6 children to 
wear their leavers hooidies please. 
21/07/2023 Non – Uniform day for all children  
 
 
Special Mentions 
 
Nursery – Bobby Swift – For doing really well with his formation of numbers 1-10 when 
making his own number line. Well Done Bobby. 
 
Reception – Laban Shaffer-Picton: Laban has shown an increased level of confidence in 
maths this week. He has been using concrete resources to show double numbers and 
stretching his understanding by writing number sentences.  

Year 1 – Elsie Manuel: For her super positive attitude to learning and determination to 
succeed.  
 
Year 2 – Dahlia Shaffer-Picton: For fantastic work in Literacy this week! It is wonderful to 
see you take so much pride in your writing. 
 

Year 3 -  Evan Christian: For always participating in class  
 
Year 4 –  Bella Hunt: For her brilliant attitude to learning and her big smile. Well done! 
 

Year 5 - Teddie Evans: For his excellent RE work! 
 
Year 6 – Emma Saldava: For showing great confidence with her solo singing. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Page 3 of 12 
 

(ISSUE 65) BRUCHE ACADEMY SCHOOL – 30/06/2023 

 
Early Years News 
 

This week we have enjoyed reading the story Monkey and Me. The children have been 
counting animals and matching them to the correct amounts for number 1-10 and they have 
also been working really hard on the formation of these numbers to create their own 
number lines. 
 
We have had a lot of fun with ‘Gelli Baff’ this week in our water tray. The children have been 
creating tails for the monkeys by finding linking shapes in the ‘Gelli Baff’, linking them 
together and attaching them to each monkey to show the correct amount for each number. 
In literacy the children have suggested their own ideas for animals that they would go and 
see with Monkey and they have completed the sentence ‘We went to see some…’ 
We have also been identifying the initial sounds for different animals as well as practising 
our skills in segmenting and blending the sounds in three letter words in order to read them. 
The children have produced some lovely creative work, making paper plate monkeys as well 
as using their own handprints to collage their own monkey swinging through the trees. 
Well done for all your hard work this week Nursery.  
Have a lovely weekend. 
Mrs Wallace 
 

Hello all! 

This week we have been continuing to learn using ‘Monkey Puzzle’ as our focus text. We 
have been completing our monkey fact files, drawing pictures and writing more interesting 
facts.  

In Maths, the children have been learning about double numbers. We have used a butterfly 
template to print a symmetrical pattern; this has helped the children to see how a double 
number is the same number. The children have also been exploring sharing equal amounts 
by sharing out pears into shells.   
Miss Bostock 
 
Key Stage 1 News 
 
In maths we have been looked at odd and even numbers. We have looked at the patterns in 
these numbers and found that we can pair even numbers but cannot pair odd numbers. We 
Then moved onto counting in 2’s forwards and backwards and finding missing multiples of 
two. Now we are looking at objects in pairs and using our knowledge of counting in 2’s to 
count the objects speedily in 2’s.  
 
In English we have found a rabbit hole in our classroom, as well as a letter and a book. The 
letter was from the White Rabbit from the story, ‘Alice in Wonderland’ We started to read 
Alice in wonderland and the children wrote a setting description of what Alice could see as 
she fell slowly down the rabbit hole.  
 
In music the children have been playing games and reading music symbols to tap, scrap and 
slide and they used this knowledge to explore musical instruments.  
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Miss Emery 
 
Year 2 have continued with their Literacy work this week all about 'The Lost Rhino' and 
produced some wonderful work! We discussed alternatives for 'said' when using speech in 
our writing and worked hard to apply inverted commas independently. On Wednesday the 
children completed their own letter to send to the poachers in Africa! We discussed each 
section of our letter and worked hard to include accurate punctuation, paragraphs and 
interesting vocabulary. In Math's this week we have worked on subtracting. We have looked 
at subtracting 2 two-digit numbers and worked hard to devise strategies we are confident 
with. On Thursday we revisited odd and even numbers and completed challenges using all 
four operations of addition, subtraction, multiplication and division. In Music this week we 
have looked at using instruments to represent specific sounds and the children enjoyed 
working in groups to share their ideas with the rest of the class. Mrs Skelton always 
expresses how engaged the children are in music and how much she enjoys seeing their 
progress every week. We finished our second whole class text this week and the children 
have enjoyed reviewing their favourite parts of the book. The children have started to ask 
lots of questions about Year 3 and how they are feeling about transitioning into Key Stage 
Two. We have done a circle time to discuss their thoughts and we will continue with this 
over the next couple of weeks. The children did so well on Thursday participating in sports 
day and I am so proud of them! 
Miss Lewis  
 
Key Stage 2 News 
 
In maths this week, we finished our fractions topic by looking at subtracting fractions with 
the same denominator which all the children understood perfectly! We moved onto our 
next topic which is time. The children labelled a clock correctly and we even started looking 
at Roman numerals and correctly joined up the English numbers of a clock with the Roman 
numerals.  
 
In science this week, we have looked at the reproductive parts of a plant and labelled the 
female and male parts of a plant. The children understand how plants make more plants 
now!  
 
We also used the iPads to research what different plants need to survive. They looked up 
cactus, tulips, Venus fly trap and an orchid and created a table with the desired survival 
needs for each of them.  
 
We finished our shared reading book of the Firework Makers Daughter which all the 
children loved the ending of! A true adventure story. We then began our next book; The 
Butterfly Lion and we created an initial prediction of what we thought was going to happen.  
 
The children continued working through their healthy eating DT topic and made a list of 
their equipment and the uses and an ingredients list with instructions on how to make their 
sandwich.  
 
At the beginning of the week, the children completed their last 2 assessments.  
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Miss Conway 
 
This week Year 4 we have been looking at money. We have familiarised ourselves with all 
the different coins and notes and counting them. We then have been ordering and 
comparing money and thinking how we might use this when we grow up and had to 
compare prices for shopping, holidays and getting the best deal.  
 
In English, we have been looking at different short stories by Jennifer Killick, who specialises 
in creating tension and suspense which the children have really enjoyed. We have looked at 
vocabulary and inference as well predicting what will happen next. I hope this has given the 
children lots of ideas for writing their own stories for homework.   
 
In History, we have been looking at the invasion attempts of the Roman Empire on Britain. 
We learnt about the failed attempts of Julius Caesar and the success of Emperor Augustus.  
 
In Science, we have been investigating what are electrical conductors and insulators. We 
made predictions based upon what we know about materials and then tested our theories.  
 
To end the week, we all took part in our fabulous sports day and we all had a brilliant time. 
Mrs Shone 
 
This week in Year 5, we have continued to progress using decimals. We have mentally added 
and subtracted decimals using known facts, as well as rounding to the nearest whole 
number and tenth. Aside from this, we have also been looking at geometry and identifying 
acute, right, obtuse and reflex angles. We also began measuring and drawing angles using a 
protractor. 
 
In History, we recapped our knowledge of the Maya and tested this through a retrieval quiz. 
We did well to remember key facts about this civilisation. 
 
In Science, we looked at the life cycle of a star. We acted out the gas particles being pulled 
together by gravity (to create a Stellar Nebula), then we gave off heat and light as an 
Average Star before turning into a Red Giant. After this, the star goes through the Planetary 
Nebula stage where it loses gas and, finally, dying out and becoming a White Dwarf. 
 
Lastly, we researched different Jewish signs in RE. We looked at symbols such as the Star of 
David and the Lion of Judah; researching where you can find them and their significance 
within their religion. 
Miss Ratcliffe 
Year 6 have been completing a mini-History research project on the history of Warrington, 
looking at how and why it became a settlement and the reasons behind why it continued to 
grow through time. 
 
In Maths, the children studied population data to construct a line graph showing how 
Warrington's population has grown over time. 
 



 

Page 6 of 12 
 

(ISSUE 65) BRUCHE ACADEMY SCHOOL – 30/06/2023 

In Geography, to complete our Climate Change topic, the children looked at non-renewable 
and renewable energy sources and how each way of producing energy could impact the 
environment. 
 
We have begun preparations for our Leavers' Assembly which will be on the theme of 
Bruche Has Got Talent. 
 
The assembly will begin at 9:15 on the final day and we hope that you will be able to join 
us.  
 
The children will have an opportunity to have their shirts signed on the final Thursday, just 
before PE and will return home in their PE kits on that evening. 
 
For the Leavers' assembly, please make sure that your child wears a plain t-shirt with their 
Leavers' hoodie over the top. 
 
Just a quick note on the children's behaviour at Robinwood - it was impeccable and it was an 
absolute pleasure to take them; without any shadow of doubt, they were the best-behaved 
class I have taken. 
 
Big thanks to Mrs Charles and Mrs Floyd, who gave up time with their families to support us 
at Robinwood this year. 
Mr Gould 
 
What a fantastic end to our week with our school sports day! Thank you so much for 
attending and supporting the children at our amazing school. We are also incredibly excited 
about having our swimming pool back and we cannot wait to showcase our swimming 
provision over the coming weeks. 
Mr Cooney 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Next Week’s Lunch Menu 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

Term Dates 2022 – 2023 
 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2022  05.09.22 

Autumn Half Term 21.10.22 07.11.22 

Christmas 2022 16.12.22 04.01.23 

Spring Half Term 2023 17.02.23 27.02.23 

Easter 06.04.23 17.04.23 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 
Easter Monday) 

07.04.23 and 10.04.23 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 01.05.23 

Summer Half Term 26.05.23 05.06.23 

Summer 2023 21.07.23 04.09.23 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 01.09.22 
INSET 2 02.09.22 

INSET 3 03.01.23 

INSET 4 30.06.23 
INSET 5 24.07.23 

   
 

Holiday Dates 

October Half Term 24th October 2022 – 4th November 2022 

Christmas Holiday 19th December – 3rd January 2023 

February Half Term 20th February – 24th February 2023 

Easter Holiday 7th April – 14th April 2023 

May Half Term (Whit) 29th May – 2nd  June 2023 

Summer Holiday 24th  July – 4th September 2023 (TBC) 
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